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 Subject:  
Minutes of Meeting Held on Monday, April 23, 2012
Present:
Diane Doyle, Steve Salvo, John Lucey, John Wilkinson, Rick Harris and Mark Gleckman
Excused:           Evie Sutter
Convened:
7:00 PM at Town Hall
Call to Order

1. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by John Wilkinson at 7:10 PM.
2. Minutes of Prior Meeting
Steve Salvo moved to have the minutes of March 26, 2012 meeting approved.  The motion was seconded by Mark Gleckman, voted and approved unanimously by the full board.


3. Report on Employee Issues

None
4. Personnel Action and Job Vacancies:  There were no personnel action forms or new job vacancies.  Tracy Blais, Town Administrator and Leslie Haley, interim Town Clerk were in attendance and proposed adding a previously approved $800 stipend to the salary of the Town Clerk.  Compensation was approved to cover the duties of the Town Clerk in processing clamming licenses.  The Personnel Board discussed revising the job description to include those responsibilities now incorporated in the job.  
5. Employee Handbook
The Employee Handbook is set to be distributed at the June 20, 2012 Manager’s Meeting pending the approval of changes to the language of the Town By-Laws to be consistent with that of the handbook.  John Wilkinson will attend the Manager’s Meeting to provide an overview of the Employee Handbook to the managers.
6. Safety Issues

No safety issues were noted.
7. New Business  
Tracy Blais provided a quick update on the proposed budget which includes a 2% salary increase.  The Personnel Board took a vote to approve the increase and provide its support.  The Motion was made by Steve Salvo and seconded by Rick Harris.  Further discussion was to review the salary ranges and make adjustments to incorporate the 2%.  Ranges are a function more of market salary and based on external data. The Personnel Board also discussed supporting the raises and attending Town Meeting.  Steve Salvo suggested that the lack of frequency of pay raises is a concern based on Tracy’s recognition of strong employees who have continued in their roles despite any increase in pay for 3 years.  Tracy also detailed that some positions are well below market and that is a concern.  Should the proposed override pass, Tracy has an Admin Position proposed which would also act as a “floater” to added continuity to office functions in the event of sickness or absence.
8. Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Personnel Board will be held on Monday, May 21, 2012 at 7PM at Town Hall.  The June Meeting is tentatively scheduled for June 25, 2012 at 7:00 PM.

9. Adjournment
A motion was made by Diane Doyle and seconded by Mark Gleckman to adjourn. 
Adjourned:
Approximately 7.52 PM
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